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Conker Lodge, School Lane, Broughton, Stockbridge, Hampshire, SO20 8AN
Tel: 07931 914238
Email: manager@broughtonpreschool.com

Newsletter – Autumn Term 2nd half 2018
Dear Parents,
We have had a busy first half term with lots of new starters who have all settled in brilliantly. Our trip to Hillier’s at the end of last half term where we built animal homes, went bug hunting and had a go at pond dipping was a great success and enjoyed by all despite the wet weather! Thanks to all the parents/grandparents/big sisters & nanny’s who came along to help. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Huge thanks to Amanda & Katherine for running the cake stall earlier in October, they raised in excess of £200.00 which is a brilliant result. Thanks also of course to all who provided bakes to sell and to everyone who bought them.
Special thanks also to the Silk family for their generous donation of some fabulous new phonics resources which will benefit all of the children at pre-school.
This half term, at 8 weeks, is the longest of the school year and we anticipate everyone being a bit tired by the end of it. Hopefully we can all keep fit & well ready for the fantastic Christmas party we have planned for the last afternoon of term. To help this happen we would like to remind parents that while we don’t expect you to keep children off for every runny nose or sniffle they must be well enough to cope with the pre-school day. If your child has a temperature or is coughing incessantly, needs Calpol (or similar) then they are not well enough to attend and should be kept at home. For any vomiting or diarrhoea children must be kept at home until 48 hours after the last episode. We really do understand the pressure on working parents, but by poorly children returning too soon the illness just spreads further which is not fair on others and can potentially lead to a temporary closure if staff become ill which would not help anyone. Where children have been prescribed antibiotics for an infectious illness or complaint, we ask that you keep them at home for 48 hours before returning to the setting. Thank you for your support and understanding in this matter.
Tapestry at home – To support the children’s learning in an upcoming maths activity we are asking everyone to help their child find different shapes around the home or when out and about e.g. traffic signs, windows, washing machine door……...you get the idea! If you could photograph the shapes, with your child in the picture where appropriate, and then add them to their Tapestry Journal along with any comments made by the children about the shapes they found we would be most grateful. If you could do this by the week beginning 19th November please.
If you need a reminder of how to do this there is a Help & Tutorials section available on the web browser version at https://tapestryjournal.com (not available through the app), when you have logged in just click on your name in the top right-hand corner and a drop-down list will appear. If you need any help please just ask a member of staff, we are very happy to talk you through it.
Spring Term 2019 - Please look out for a form coming home this week to choose next terms hours/days. All days currently have some availability, including Fridays which are potentially available as long as a sufficient number of children are ‘signed up’. Some mornings are already almost full so if you are planning to add extra days, doing so now rather than waiting until the summer term will give you the best chance of securing the days that you want.
 *Please complete & return the form even if you do not wish to change your child’s hours – just write ‘same’ across it.
Outdoor clothing – Please ensure your child has a suitable coat, hat and gloves with them at pre-school and that they are clearly labelled. We spend a lot of time outside even in the colder/wetter weather. 
Packed Lunches – A gentle reminder that if your child brings a packed lunch the contents should be in line with our Food & Drink Policy, we try not to be too prescriptive but we always take the opportunity to talk about healthy eating during lunchtimes and we encourage children to eat their lunches in a certain order i.e. sandwiches (with a healthy filling) or the equivalent first then fruit/veg, possibly followed by a yogurt or similar and only then ending with their one sweet treat (if that has been included). We ask the children to think about which items are the healthiest and should be eaten first and this can be difficult for a child to work out if several of the items are sweet! Here is a reminder of our policy regarding the contents of packed lunches:
· We encourage parents to provide sandwiches with a healthy filling, fruit, and milk based deserts, such as yoghurt or crème fraîche. We discourage sweet drinks and can provide children with water or milk.
· We discourage packed lunch contents that consist largely of crisps, processed foods, sweet drinks and sweet products such as cakes or biscuits. We reserve the right to return this food to the parent as a last resort;
The Lights Theatre Trip- This is on Thursday 6th December. All children who usually stay for lunch on a Thursday will need to bring a packed lunch on this day and will also need to be collected by 12.30pm at the very latest so that staff can lock up and make their way to the theatre themselves. We will all meet in the foyer/café area by 1.15pm and Paula has a group ticket for entrance to the show. The address is West Street, Andover, SP10 1AH
Fundraising Events – Bangers & Bingo on the evening of Tuesday 13th November at the Tally Ho! is approaching fast. There are still tickets available, which at £10.00 per person are great value. They include a meal of sausages and mash followed by dessert and Bingo games throughout the evening. To book your tickets please contact Lis Cummins at elisabethcummins77@hotmail.co.uk. 
 
Amanda & Katherine are busy organising the Silent Auction which will happen at the Broughton Christmas Market – we would really appreciate any offers of ‘Lots’ for this, examples of some of the things offered in the past are; a Christmas cake, babysitting, jewellery, vouchers for a meal, a pony ride, theatre tickets, a portrait by a professional artist, catering for a dinner party, fishing trips, a helicopter tour of the local area and even a week in a holiday home! If you are able to offer anything please let us know as soon as possible. More information, including a list of wonderful items, experiences and services will be coming out to you soon, along with instructions on how to bid.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR SPRING TERM FUNDRAISING!
The pre-school committee are looking for volunteers to help the fundraising team over the spring term, specifically someone who would like to coordinate an arts and crafts fundraising activity in advance of Mother’s Day. If you are interested in helping out, or have ideas for activities you would like to propose, please get in touch with our chairperson, Daisy Rogers via daisy@daisyrogers.co.uk. Thanks so much!

Applying for a school place - If your child is due to start primary school in September 2019 (4 years old between 1st September 2018 and 31st August 2019) you will need to apply for a place by 15th January 2019. You can apply from 1st November 2018 either online or you can collect a paper application form from the primary school. On time applicants will be notified on 16th April 2019.
More information, including how to apply, is available at:
 https://www.hants.gov.uk/educationandlearning/admissions/applicationprocess/yearR   
Christmas Party 
We will be having our Christmas party for the children on the afternoon of Thursday 20th December. 
All pre-school children are invited regardless of whether it’s their usual day or not.
If your child does not usually attend on a Thursday afternoon please drop them into pre-school for 1.15pm. All children will be ready to be picked up by 3.15pm but can stay on until 3.30pm to tie in with school pick-ups if needed. 
We will be having music, games and a fantastic Christmas Magic Show all provided by children’s entertainer ‘Silly Scott’ in the main school hall followed by food to refuel back at pre-school.  Rather than our usual requests for specific items e.g. food/drinks and party tableware (which we know can be a pain to go and shop for at this busy time of year) we are suggesting a voluntary £5.00 donation to help with the cost of the party. We’ll put a collection tin out nearer the time – thank you in advance.

Snow closures - Should we experience any extreme weather conditions please follow the link on our website www.broughtonpreschool.com to see if we are open. If the primary school is closed then we would also be closed. Where ever possible Paula would send a group email out to advise parents of any closures.
Dates for your diary:
	
Autumn Term 2018

3rd Sept – 20th Dec 

(Half term 22nd – 26th Oct) 
	
Spring Term 2019

7th Jan – 5th April 

 (Half term 18th – 22nd Feb)
	
Summer Term 2019

23rd April – 17th July

(Half term 27th – 31st May)



Other dates:
Tuesday 13th November – Bangers & Bingo at The Tally Ho! in Broughton 
Thursday 6th December – Trip to ‘The Lights’ theatre in Andover 
Thursday 20th December – Christmas Party at Pre-school 1.30pm -3.30pm (all pre-school children)
Thursday 17th January 2019 – Closed for staff training 

Thank you for your continuing support - Paula, Tracy, Sam and Katie
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